
 

Please turn off all cell phones while the meeting is in session.  Thank you. 

Public Safety Committee 
Regular Meeting 

Wednesday, January 8, 2025, 6:00 p.m. 
City Hall, 31 S. Madison Street, Evansville, WI 

 
MINUTES 

1. Call to Order. Stuart called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

2. Roll Call. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3. Motion to approve the Agenda. N/A 

4. Motion to approve December 4, 2024, Public Safety regular meeting minutes. by Stuart, Seconded by Geoffrion, 

Motion carried 3-0. 

5. Citizen appearances other than agenda items listed. 

Tina Eckhoff - spoke on behalf of Pete’s Inn Bar and Grill with reason why she feels the board should drop the 

motion to remove the liquor license of Pete’s Inn Bar & Grill and feels it should be thrown out as they have started to 

make changes. 

Ben Corridon – spoke on behalf of a resident Pam Ascencio who lives on Almeron Street who was not able to attend 

the meeting with her concerns with vehicles speeding down Almeron Street. She feels they are driving faster now that 

the road has been re-surfaced. 

6. Old Business. N/A 

7. New Business.  

Members Present/Absent Others Present 

Alderperson Erika Stuart, Chair P Patrick Reese, Chief 

Alderperson Gene Lewis P Christopher Jones, Lt. 

Alderperson Joe Geoffrion P Carolyn Kleisch, EMS Chief 

  Jolene Klitzman, Deputy Clerk 

  Jess Rittenhouse, Sgt. 

  Ashley Massman, Citizen 

  Geoff Bridges, Citizen 

  Tina Eckhoff, Citizen 

  Sheri Biddick, Citizen 

  Mark Merrill, Citizen 

  Gina Haefer, Citizen 

  Debora Bair-Gorman, Citizen 

  Ben Corridon, Alderman 

  Bryce Biddick, Citizen 

  Claudia Miller, Citizen 



 

Please turn off all cell phones while the meeting is in session.  Thank you. 

A. Discussion with possible motion to approve the Operator’s License Application(s) for: (recommended by 

Evansville Police Department unless otherwise noted). By Stuart, Seconded by Geoffrion, Motion carried 3-0. 

1) Ryan Matthew Fisher 

8. Evansville Police Department Report. Sworn staff attended active shooter training with Beloit, Janesville, and Rock 

County Sheriffs office. Chief Reese met with Building a Safer Evansville to discuss some community outreach we 

could jointly do. Officer Hanson and Officer Schwark will be starting the Police Academy this month. Officer Nankee 

& EMS revive PNB patient.  The new squad car (hybrid) was picked up and will be ready to go in the end of 

February. EPD has partnered with KANDU industries to have janitorial work done at the station. 

9. Evansville Emergency Medical Services Report. EMS training was refresher on-line Weapons of Mass Destruction. 

Chief Kleisch has gotten the new Crade point (Wi-Fi Connections) and tablets for the ambulances. CPR instructors 

taught CPR to the Fire Department. EMS has now completed 1 year of service at the AEMT level. 

10. Meeting Reminder: Next regular meeting scheduled for Wednesday, February 5, 2025, at 6:00 p.m.  

11. Adjourn. Stuart adjured the meeting at 6:17 p.m. 

Jolene Klitzman, Deputy Clerk 


